QUEENS PARK PRECINCT ANNUAL GENERAL PUBLIC MEETING

5 May 2010

commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette

Convenor:
Simon Swifte and Peter Cohen
Apologies:
Michael Ahrens, Steve de Szoeke, Sally Betts, Mary Shiner, Geoff Reinhard
Councillors present:
Mora Main attended at 8pm
Election of Committee
In the absence of a Council officer, Peter Cohen conducted the election.

Simon Swifte was nominated to continue and Peter Cohen to replace Michael Ahrens as co-convenors.
Proposed by Bill Sullivan   Seconded by Ian Barber

Roma Gillam was nominated to continue as secretary.

Proposed by Kay Smiles   Seconded by Simon Swifte

Committee members continuing – all accepted unopposed
Michael Ahrens 

Ian Barber

Ian Close

Steve de Szoeke

Pearl Grunhard

Kay Smiles

Bill Sullivan

Robin Workman (not present – acceptance to be confirmed)

Minutes of previous meeting – accepted

Business arising from minutes

· Councillor Main asked Council to mow grass in Bourke St on its recently sold site - done

· Letter written re York Rd speeding – Traffic Committee to consider

· Letter written re Lynch Rd flooding – Council already undertaking remedial measures

· Letter written to Council re Bondi Beach parking – no response
Bondi Junction planning and traffic congestion
Meeting was told of continued public meeting being held to consider impact of proposed  Bondi Junction Local Environment Plan (LEP) on the development of Bondi Junction and traffic generated by more commercial and residential development.

Meeting agreed that the Committee should write to Council to request that the Precinct has input into the new Transport and Traffic Study being undertaken and also the Maunsell update of traffic counts in Bondi Junction and surrounds. 
A resident suggested that there should be a right hand turn from Avoca St into Darley Rd for traffic heading north. The meeting was told that this was one of a few measures that the Precinct had requested many times over a long period but it had fallen on deaf ears. Randwick Council is responsible for this part of the intersection.

Police Report

Simon explained that the Police Community Meetings are held quarterly and the next one is next week. He repeated the points made in the Feb meeting which are contained in our Feb minutes.

Moriah College Report
Community consultation meeting will be arranged by Michael in a few weeks. There have been complaints from residents in Queens Park Rd about parents dropping off students, parking etc and another resident complained about student parking in areas not permitted.

Centennial Park Report

Representative unable to attend but sent a letter to Council indicating that the extension of the pathway from Manning St to Bourke St has no funding in the coming financial year.

Bondi Junction Mall Market
A new tender has been awarded by Council for the market on Thursdays, Saturdays (food etc) and Fridays (artisan), with the emphasis on local produce.
General business
Shopping trolleys

Residents complained about shopping trolleys littering the area. This is a constant complaint.

Meeting agreed that the Committee should write again about this matter and find a solution after investigating how Councils address this issue, apparently successfully in some cases.

Grass verges

A resident complained about a new weed that is spreading fast from Birrell St down Newland St. He thinks it needs spraying. Resident will provide name of the weed.

Next meeting: 11 August 2010

